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Comrade V.A. Marushkin, the economic counselor of the Soviet Embassy, gave me
the following information about the subject [the 18th session of the Soviet-Korean
Intergovernmental Economic, Technical, and Scientific Consultative Commission]:

The session of the Commission was held in Pyongyang, and the minutes were signed
on 18 May 1983 by Deputy Premier N.V. Talizin on the Soviet side and Deputy
Premier Gyae Eung-tae [Kyae Ung Tae] on the Korean side.

The Koreans proposed that [Soviet-DPRK] cooperation should be extended to the field
of space telecommunications and space research. The Soviet side said that this was
possible only if the government of the DPRK joined the relevant international
agreement.

Imre Rudi
commercial counselor



